
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 14, 2020 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilman David Acosta  

   Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

  President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson Jr., Business Administrator   

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Deputy Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 11, 2019 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 

 There being no one to be heard, the president closed the comment portion of the meeting.  

  

The Deputy Clerk reviewed changes to the agenda since the January 7th work session.  President Spinelli 

advised to removed Resolution 2020-15 that dealt with a collective bargaining agreement between the City and IAE 

Local R2-75 and was replaced with a settlement agreement per Solicitor Tonetta and taken out of consent.  Ordinance 

2020-02 was revised to add the #1-2020 Schedule.  Resolution 20202-07 was revised on January 10th per Solicitor 

Tonetta.  Resolution 2020-08 was added per Director Franchetta authorized by President Spinelli.  Resolution 2020-

14 was revised on January 8th to add 1 owner and 1 operator to the taxi cab licenses.  Resolution 2020-23 was added 

on January 9th per Business Administrator Dickenson.  There was a communication from the Mayor and Resolution 

2020-24 added, both on January 10th, ratifying appointments to the Zoning Board.  There was also a communication 

added on January 13th by Mayor Fanucci appointing Luigi Tramontana as Coordinator of the Office of Emergency 

Management.   

 

There was a reminder by Business Administrator Dickenson that both the Landis Sewerage Authority and 

the Housing Authority are scheduled to deliver reports at the January 21st work session.   

 

President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Franceschini, 

to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilman Acosta     

              Councilwoman Arthur 

             Councilman Franceschini  

             Councilman Vargas 

             President Spinelli 

    



   

Meeting adjourned at 6:07 P.M. 

 

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

 

 

 

       

 Richard G. Franchetta, E.J.D. 

                  Deputy Municipal Clerk 

 


